
- BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH - 
 
 
Request of South Duchesne Culinary Water, 
Inc. to Cancel its Certificate of Public 
Convenience and Necessity 

 
DOCKET NO. 20-2372-01 

 
NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD 

 
 

ISSUED: June 30, 2020 
 

On May 29, 2020, the Utah Mini Ranches Homeowners Association and Duchesne Mini 

Ranches Homeowners Association filed a joint request that the Public Service Commission 

(PSC) cancel the certificate of public convenience and necessity that was previously issued to 

South Duchesne Culinary Water, Inc. on December 18, 2001. On May 29, 2020, the PSC issued 

an action request to the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) requesting a recommendation from the 

DPU on the issue. On June 29, 2020, the DPU filed its action request response. Any interested 

person may submit comments on the DPU’s action request response by Monday, July 20, 2020.   

DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, June 30, 2020.  
 
 
/s/ Yvonne R. Hogle 
Presiding Officer 
 

Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#314472 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on June 30, 2020, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was delivered 
upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Email: 
 
Adam S. Long (along@shutah.law) 
Nathan S. Bracken (nbracken@shutah.law) 
Attorneys for Utah Mini Ranches HOA and 
  Duchesne Mini Ranches HOA 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 

__________________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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